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May 10, 1996

Scott J. Ferguson

Hydrogeologist, Hazardous Waste Program
Department of Natural Resources

4041 N. Richards St.

P.O. Box 12436

Milwaukee, WI 53212

Re:  Work Plan for Mallory Improvements Property
1005 Perkins Avenue, Waukesha, WI

Dear Mr. Ferguson:

This letter will confirm our telephone conversation today that also included Rick
Smith and Bill Looney of McLaren/Hart Environmental Engineering Corporation. Specifically,
we clarified the following items which were raised by your letter dated May 6, 1996.

L We confirmed that the trenches will be excavated to 12 feet, unless native
soil is encountered at a more shallow depth than 12 feet. In that case, the trenches will be
excavated to native soil.

2. We confirmed that McLaren/Hart will stake out the trench locations for
approval by Mike Ellenbecker, who will be on- site during the investigation work.

3. We confirmed that, as provided in the Work Plan, the excavated soil will
be temporarily stored on a tarp adjacent to the trench and then will be returned to the trench at
the completion of the excavation. You confirmed that the excavated soil is not subject to the
Land Disposal Restrictions.

Finally, in order to avoid any confusion, although the Work Plan was submitted
on behalf of Hein Werner by SECOR International, the personnel that we were working with
at SECOR are now employed by McLaren/Hart Environmental. McLaren/Hart will be executing
the Work Plan on behalf of Hein Werner. On behalf of Hein Werner, McLaren/Hart has
initiated the investigation work by contacting subcontractors. We anticipate being on-site within
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2 weeks and will provide advance notice to the Department of the specific date as provided in
your letter dated May 6, 1996.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please call if you have questions.
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